
The Launch event for UNICEF’s Japan Supplementary Budget Project in 

FY2024/2025 @ Office of Prime Minister（18 June 2025） 

On June 18, 2025, Ambassador Asazuma attended the launch event of the Japan 

Supplementary Budget Project in FY2024/2025 titled “Systems strengthening and enabling 

environments from the Impact of Natura Dissasters and Disease Outbreak affecting women 

and children to resilience through sustainable and improved Child Survival Development 

in Namibia,” implemented by UNICEF.  

This support package was officially handed over to the Namibian government in the 

presence of Prime Minister, Rt. Hon. Dr. Elijah Ngurare, Prime Minister and Hon. 

Sankwasa James Sankwasa, Minister of Urban and Rural Development. The programme aims 

to provide food and nutrition support packages for mothers and children, as well as 

implement WASH (Water, Sanitation and Hygiene) activities, particularly in regions most 

severely affected by drought. Since February of this year, UNICEF has been implementing 

the programme with the support of a contribution from the Government of Japan amounting 

to USD 450,000 (approximately NAD 8,632,350). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(FLTR)Mr. Yamada (Embassy), Mrs. Asazuma, Ambassador Asazum, Mr. Ocran (Representative 

of UNICEF Namibia), Hon. Dr. Ngurare (Prime Minister), Hon. Sankwasa(Minister of Urban 

and Rural Development), Mr. Ithindi(ED of Ministry of Health and Social Services) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ambassador Asazuma and Hon. Ngurera              Remarks by Ambassador Asazuma 


